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TO:

Stamford Hospital Leadership Team
FROM:
Emergency Medical Services for Children, Connecticut State Partnership Program
SUBJECT:
Always Ready for Children Recognition
Congratulations Stamford Hospital on your Emergency Department’s achievement of Always Ready for Children (ARC) Pediatric Innovator status in the Connecticut Emergency Medical Services for Children (CT-EMSC) facility recognition program.  
The ARC program is a voluntary recognition program initiated in 2018 that aims to ensure that every ill and injured child receive appropriate emergency medical care whenever and wherever it is needed in CT.  To achieve this aim all CT hospitals must collaborate.  Each year the majority (>85%) of the 457,149 pediatric emergency visits in CT take place in one of the 35 EDs that care for both children and adults.  ARC meets the Federal Health Resources Service Administration Emergency Medical Services Performance Measure 4.  
The Stamford ED Pediatric Champions (Heather Machen MD and Magdalena Bayoneta RN) have worked diligently to achieve Pediatric Innovator Status in 2018.  This status of recognition requires:
1. Achievement of a National Pediatric Readiness Assessment score above 80%.  Stamford achieved a score of 88%, an improvement from 71% in 2015 and 58% in 2012.  The mean score in CT is 70% with a range of 43-100%.  This assessment was developed by the Joint Commision, ACEP, ENA, and AAP to evaluate pediatric emergency care across six domains:  quality improvement, policies/procedures, safety, staffing, equipment, leadership.  More information is available at:  https://bit.ly/2OulyHk  
2. Development, implementation and sharing of an innovative pediatric readiness improvement initiative with other EDs in CT.  Stamford has been a leader in sharing their experiences across multiple programs/initiatives.  Initiatives that Stamford has shared include: implementation of SafeDose (pediatric medication safety application), pediatric simulation-based education, engagement in pediatric child abuse collaborative (ECHO), pediatric transfer follow-up pilot, and participation in the National Pediatric Readiness Quality Improvemnet Collaborative.   
Thank you to the Stamford leadership team for providing appropriate time and resources for the pediatric champions to complete the intenvise work required to be achieve recognition as a Always Ready for Children (ARC) Pediatric Innovator. A press release and certificate will be provided to your ED soon.
Congratulations again on this achievement! 
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____________________________                                                     ____________________________                  
Marc Auerbach, MD, MSci                     



Victoria Barnes, RN
On behalf of the CT EMSC State Partnership Program
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